The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on June 10, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Kaiser, Lemere, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook. Absent: Crick
Motion by Baird, support by Sanderson to approve the minutes of May 13, 2013. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia to pay the bills in the amount of $22,811.01. Motion carried 5-0. 
Clerk Pierce informed council of most recent update concerning correspondence with Jennifer Muladore, Ecologist, Huron Pines Conservation. Actively planning for a public meeting for city residents and maintenance contractors concerning invasive species within the city. Date to be announced.
Mayor Dobis reported on new sign at the city compost site and the new sign-in procedures for contractors servicing residents. Residents may still have access to the city compost area on weekends with advance coordination with the city office or maintenance workers.

Mayor Dobis addressed possibility of a porta-potty at the Mill Pond site. The monthly fee for rental from Holmes Septic Service is $85.00. Discussion. Motion to have a porta-potty at the Mill Pond site by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia.  Aye: Sanderson, Tartaglia. Nay: Lemere, Kaiser, Baird. Motion denied.
Mayor Dobis updated council as to the water leak issues around the city. Larry’s Electric and Sheila’s Laundromat and Harrisville Holistic Center issues have been resolved by the city and the private property owners.                         .

Mayor Dobis reviewed the Annual Fireworks Display insurance certificate by Melrose Pyrotechnics, Inc. to be coordinated by Richard Sella. The annual fireworks display is scheduled for the evening of Saturday, July 6, 2013 at the harbor.                                      

REPORTS

Harbor Commissioner Baird informed council that the harbor has hired 2 new summer help employees with 1 pending. There are 18 confirmed seasonal boat slip rentals with the possibility of 25-30 seasonal rentals this summer. Dredging at the harbor is waiting for the final coordination of permits from the State and the Army Corps of Engineers. Discussion concerning removal of sediment from harbor and disposal. Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to make available city property on Walker Road, for a potential spoils area. Motion carried 5-0.
Planning Commissioner Baird reports the commission had a work session at which members gave a final review of the draft of the zoning ordinances. NEMCOG is printing copies for the commission members to review in final draft form. A public hearing will be scheduled as soon as final copies of the ordinances are made available for public review.
Fire Department: Fire Advisory Committee member Baird reported that Harrisville Township Supervisor Stone, Mayor Dobis, FAC members Pyne and Baird to discuss transparency in fire department funding within the township and the city and discussed a review of the existing contract between the municipalities.
Comment Cards: Jackie Trimmer, Beautification Chairperson reported that all the money has been spent for the city projects. The committee is encouraging volunteers to come to the harbor on Friday, June 21, 2013, from 9:00 A.M.-11:00 A.M., to join in on the clean-up at the top of the harbor area. Bring your rakes, trowels, gloves, and any other garden supplies for an old-fashioned working bee. 
Council Last Comments: None.
Motion to adjourn by Lemere.                                               .

Adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

